

PO BOX 263 | MERION, PA 19066 RETURN SERVICE REQUESTED U.S. Postage
PAID
Upper Darby, PA
19082
Permit #86

THE MERION CIVIC ASSOCIATION PRESENTS

98TH ANNUAL MEETING

Merion Tribute House | 625 Hazelhurst Avenue, Merion, PA 19066 Sunday October 16, 2011 | Time: 4:00 - 7:00 pm

This year, **Lower Merion Library System Director Christine Steckel** will be speaking to us about our six libraries. Our Nationally Ranked Libraries have been discussed at the Township recently with renovations at Bala Cynwyd and Ludington.



Additionally, the **Lower Merion Police** will be doing a presentation detailing the latest incidents and crime trends in Merion including tips for crime prevention.

All Merion residents, including children are welcome. This is an opportunity for Merion neighbors to meet and socialize with other members of the community. **Light food and refreshments will be served** following the meeting and the speakers.

MERION

CIVIC ASSOCIATION

FALL ISSUE 2011 | T: 610.664.0441 | E: mca.secy@merioncivic.org | www.merioncivic.org

CONTROVERSIAL PROPOSED CITY AVENUE REZONING ORDINANCE LACKS VISION

By Brian Gordon, Lower Merion Township Commissioner, 12th Ward and Merion Civic Association Board Member



Many members of our community are justifiably concerned about a proposal to re-zone portions of Bala Cynwyd from the Expressway to

Conshohocken State Road and from City Avenue to Presidential Boulevard and St. Asaph's Road. The new zoning, as amended, will allow the construction of millions of feet of office and residential space and will make the Bala office area more congested and add marginally (about 18%) to an increasing volume of traffic. Those supporting the changes argue that increasing the envelope for new construction will revitalize an area with tired office buildings, increase tax ratables, decrease property taxes for the rest of us, and we will wind up with a portion of the Township which is a better place in which to live, work, and play.

As a result of the lobbying by active citizens in Merion, Bala Cynwyd and elsewhere, and the work of the Merion Civic and the Neighborhood Club of Bala Cynwyd, the proposed zoning has been scaled down. Height has been reduced across from homes on St. Asaph's Road. Maximum building height has been reduced from 300 feet to 200 feet and space requirements have been imposed between buildings. However, these piecemeal changes have left us with clunky mid-rise office buildings that are close to the curb line with parking in the rear, and not much else. The current draft ordinance still lacks a vision that is appealing to neighbors, and an opportunity for regional planning is being missed.

There are several ways to solve this problem. The best would be to start over and hire a planner who can come up with a vision of the district which is compatible with the desires of neighbors and developers. Such a district could contain a better shopping district, public space and open green spaces between buildings that will encourage people to walk or ride between buildings for lunch, dinner or commuting. A second approach would be to free Township staff, to start over and use their skills to create

CITY AVENUE REZONING

Continued from Cover

a vision for a district we can be proud of. In speaking with staff members, I was impressed that, if unleashed from the current plan, they have the capacity to do just that. In a brainstorming discussion with planning staff members, we discussed a district that would revolve around public green spaces, walking and bike paths and a park. A third, less attractive alternative, would be to simply give existing owners more

buildable space than they
have now, but less than

what is proposed.
A floor-to-area ratio of 1.0 would double the amount of square footage of built-out

space a developer could build. In other words, for every building in Bala, subject to parking, the owners could build another one of the same size. The problem with this alternative is that it represents a missed opportunity to plan coherently. Permission to build more will result in a few more nice new buildings and more traffic, but little else. As Commissioners, our obligation is to think and create a vision for the future and then zone to that vision.

PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

By Kevin Murphy



We all enjoy our Merion Community for the quality of life that it represents. Several issues are currently being monitored which

could impact our standard of living. The City Avenue Ordinance, Saint Joseph's University, the Barnes and Symphony Square Assisted Living are just a few of the concerns that have created dialogue and input from our residents. For more information, come to the MCA monthly meetings at the Merion Tribute House or visit our website at merioncivic.org.

MCA meets at 7:45^{PM} (7:30^{PM} in winter months) the fourth Tuesday of each month except July, August and December at the Merion Tribute House. To address the association, please call 610.664.0441 and request to be added to the agenda. Community members are always invited to attend the meetings.

COMMUNITY CALENDAR

SUNDAY OCT. 16, 4:00–7:00^{PM}
98TH Annual Meeting of the
Merion Civic Association (MCA)
Featured Speaker: Christine Steckel,
Director, Lower Merion Library System.
Light food and refreshments will be
served. Open to Merion residents.

SATURDAY OCT. 22, 9:00^{AM}—3:00^{PM}
Household Hazardous Waste Drop Off
Lower Merion Public Works Complex
1300 N. Woodbine Ave, Penn Valley
Call L M Township at 610.667.1952
for more info.

TUESDAY OCT. 25, 7:45™ MCA October Board Meeting Merion Tribute House,

625 Hazelhurst Ave, Merion Open the Public.

SUNDAY OCT. 30, 9:30^{AM}

Fall Clean up at the Merion Train Station Please bring gloves, rakes and clippers. Bagels, donuts, juice and coffee will be served. Children are welcome.

TUESDAY NOV. 22, 7:45^{PM}
MCA November Board Meeting
Merion Tribute House,
625 Hazelhurst Ave, Merion
Open to the Public.

MCA BOARD MEMBERS



OFFICERS

President
1st Vice President
2nd Vice President
Treasurer
Secretary

Kevin Murphy Scott Kalner Michael Seiden Robert Marmon Helen Guy

DIRECTORS

Ann Bagley*
Randy Blakeney
Dolores Browne
Bruce Eisenberg*
James Ettelson*
Scott Feuer*
Judith Flaks
Tami Fratis
Leslie Greenberg
Brian Gordon
Renee Hill
Scott Kalner
*PAST PRESIDENTS

Harriet Lam
Vivian Lapes
Carol Lavoritano
Robert Marmon
Marjorie Mudrick
Kevin Murphy
Martin Piltch*
Adena Potok
Frances Quinn*
Michael Seiden
Lauren Wylonis

EDITORS

Marjorie Mudrick Scott Feuer Helen Guy Michael Seiden

To address the MCA Association, please call 610.664.0441 and request to be added to the agenda. Community members are always invited to attend the meetings, contact the Association with a concern or submit articles of community interest to the newsletter.